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Southwest Virginia Firefighters Association

Convention First Business Meeting
June 12, 2009
We Protect Southwest Virginia
12 June, 2009
The First Convention Business meeting of the Southwest Virginia Firefighters Association was held on Friday, 12 June, 2009 at the Higher Education Center in Abingdon, VA with 69 members present, representing 14 member organizations.
The business meeting was called to order at 14:00 hours by President John Campbell. The invocation was given by President John Campbell of the Abingdon Volunteer Fire Department. President John Campbell of the Abingdon Volunteer Fire Department welcomed everyone in attendance.

The meeting was sponsored by Sur-flow Inc. 
President John Campbell welcomed everyone in attendance and advised that there were 26 teams in the golf tournament. 
President John Campbell recognized Tonya Triplett with the town of Abingdon. 

· Tonya welcomed everyone and shared information about Abingdon.

There where 55 people that attended the training on Friday morning. The training was sponsored by First Defense Security and was presented by Mr. Dennis Price, Division Chief, Virginia Department of Fire Programs.
Roll call was taken.
Reports:
President:
President John Campbell offered the following report:

· President Campbell welcomed everyone.
· Recognized C.J. McGlothlin of Abingdon Fire Department and thanked him for all of his hard work.
· President Campbell appointed the following committees:

· Audit committee – Billy Hanks, Leon Reed and C.J. McGlothlin
· Nominating Committee – Page Brockenbrough, Gary Akers and Martin Keffer
· Resolutions Committee – Mike Stevens and Freddie Linkous
1st Vice President:
1st Vice President Jennifer Redd offered the following report.
· Thanked Abingdon Fire Department for the hard work in planning the convention.
· Thanked John Campbell, Mike Stevens and C.J. McGlothlin for their hard work and extra effort.

· Working on the 2010 convention.

· 2010 convention will be held at the Holiday Inn in Roanoke.

2nd Vice President:
2nd Vice President Jeremy Williams offered the following report.
· Also thanked Abingdon Fire Department for the hard work in planning the convention.
· 5 members of the Christiansburg fire Department attended the Fallen Firefighters Memorial in Richmond, Va.
· Jeremy asked if the association would be interested in participating in the fallen memorial.

Treasure:
Treasure Billy Cook offered the following report:

· Treasures report

· A motion was made by Mr. Page Brockenburogh  and seconded by Mr. Steve Hall to accept the treasurer’s report. Motion voted on and passed.
· The association received thank you cards from the Reed family from Christiansburg.
· Looked into a “Interest Bearing” checking account for the association. The best rate that he could find was .35%
· Mr. Mike Stevens made the motion not to change the account at this time. Motion was seconded by Mr. Leon Reed. Motion voted on and passed.
Assistant Treasure:
Assistant Treasure Potsie Smith offered the following report:

· Gave a “Convention Financial report” and advised that with the association taking over the convention we should be OK financially.
· A motion was made by Mr. Jeremy Williams and seconded by Mr. David Akers to accept the assistant treasurer’s report. Motion voted on and passed.
· Advised that the food bags for the golf tournament where provided by Mr. George Keys.

Secretary:
Secretary Curtis Whitt offered the following report:

· Second dues notices have been sent out.

Chaplin and Welfare Committee:
Chaplin Mr. Kenny Hancock offered the following report:
· Visited Roy Redd in the hospital.
· Attended services for Pulaski firefighter Jeffery Reed.

· Mike Stevens advised that Abingdon Fire Department Lifemember Mr. Jim ray had passed away earlier in the week.

Sgt. At Arms:
No Report

Historian:
Historian Mr. Mike Moles offered the following report:
· Thanked Abingdon for putting on a good convention.
· Asked everyone to visit the vendors.

Convention Committee:
Mr. David Akers offered the following report:

· Thanked Abingdon.
· At this time there are 3 people working on the 2010 convention.
· The committee will meet prior to the September meeting.

· Reminded everyone to pre-register for convention next year.

· If you have any questions or comments please contact Mr. David Akers at dakers815@aol.com. 
Executive Committee:
Mr. Mike Stevens offered the following report:

· Please see the New Business Section for additional information.
Legislative Committee:
No Report

Membership Committee:
Mr. Steve Hall offered the following report:
· There are currently 62 departments that are paid u to this point.
· This represents approx. 1641 firefighters.

· Steve asked the membership to assist getting the word out about the association and to try to get the membership up.
Scholarship Committee:
Mr. David Akers offered the following report:

· The committee at this time has the money to give out 2 awards.
· The association got 5 applications for the scholarship this year.

· The scholarships will be awarded at the Saturday night awards banquet.

Scholarship where awarded to: 
· Paul G. Widener of Damascas Fire Department

· Kristopher W. Shrader of Martinsville Fire Department
Training Committee:
Mr. Roy Redd offered the following report:

· Thanked the association for all the thoughts, cards and prayers during his recent hospital stay.
· Advised that he will have another surgery on the 18th of June.

Mr. Dennis Price, Division Chief with the Virginia Department of Fire Programs offered the following report:

· The Wise Regional School will be 12 and 13 of September, 2009.
· The National Fire Academy Virginia Weekend will be 19 and 20 of September, 2009.
· The Southwest Virginia Fire Officers Seminar will be 25 and 26 of September, 2009 in Roanoke. Please pre-register for this seminar.

· The department of Fire Programs budget hearings will be in July.

· If you sign up for a class please attend, it cost to put on a class and if people do not attend it still cost the Department of Fire Programs.

· Dennis thanked everyone for coming to the Friday morning training.

· Advised that the Division 2 Chief is retiring and that Mr. Larry McAndrews is retiring in June.

· Division Chief Don Hansen has been named to the Governors Medal of Valor Board.

By-laws Committee:
Mr. Page Brockenburogh of the By-Laws Committee offered the following report:
· At the April meeting the committee recommended to change the Executive Committee list to include adding the Convention Committee.

Rules and Contest Committee:
Mr. Danny Yopp of the Rules and Contest Committee offered the following report:
· The contest will be held in the field next to the higher education center.
· The contest will start at 13:00 hours.
· The Captains meeting will be after the Second Business Meeting on Saturday.
Ways and Means Committee:
No report.

Web Page Committee:
No report.
Old Business
Mr. Martin Keffer reviewed his idea of the “Outstanding Citizen Award”, this award would be offered to a citizen that has done something that has resulted in the saving of a life or other action that is directly tied into the fire service or a emergency situation. Mr. Keffer asked that the membership keep their eyes out for anyone that would fit the selection process for this award. If something comes up please contact Mr. Keffer or the officers of the association for them to review.
New Business
Mr. Mike Stevens of Abingdon Fire Department addressed everyone and reviewed some things for the convention:

· Everyone needs to have their ID to attend meals at the convention.
· The Id will serve as a tracking system for the meals and events.

· The Town of Abingdon will provide a shuttle service from the hotels to the Higher Education Center and back after the events for free.

A resolution has been drafted to present to the membership to consider that relates to training. This resolution will be submitted along with the Southside Firefighters Association. 

· The resolution is to get some of the Firefighter I classes on line.

· Firefighter I is currently 180 hours and there is concern about the length of time it takes to get the certification and the amount of time that is required of the student and the instructors.

· The resolution does not question the content of the Firefighter I course but the way that the material is and can be delivered (ex. online).

The resolution was read to the membership and submitted for discussion. A copy of the resolution will be sent to the Chairman of the Fire Services Board, Virginia Department of Fire Programs and the Secretary of Public Safety.  

The Executive Committee recommended that the association follow through with the resolution and presented it as a motion. The motion was seconded by 1st Vice President Jennifer Redd.

Motion voted on and passed. A copy of the Resolution is attached.
A copy of the resolution will be emailed to the membership.

The following committees that President Campbell set at this meeting and are to be reported back at the Saturday meeting:

Audit Committee: B. Hanks, Leon Reed and C.J. McGlothlin

Nominating Committee: M. Keffer, P. Brockenbrough and G. Akers

Resolution Committee: M. Stevens and F. Linkous

The meeting was adjourned at 15:05 hours with Mr. Kenny Hancock offering the closing prayer.
The next meeting, the second convention business meeting, will be Saturday, June 13, 2009, at 10:00 AM at the 63rd Annual Southwest Virginia Firefighters Association Convention at the Higher Education Center in Abingdon, Va.
Respectfully Submitted,

Curtis Whitt

Secretary

Southwest Virginia Firefighters Association
Curtis@swvafirefighters.com
SOUTHWEST VIRGINIA FIREFIGHTER’S ASSOCIATION 

RESOLUTION 

Whereas, training is one of the most important ways for firefighters to improve the level of service they provide to the citizens of their respective communities, and 

Whereas, training is also one of the proven ways that firefighters can learn to protect themselves from the great dangers of fire, and 

Whereas, training will allow firefighters to save more property that otherwise would be destroyed, and 

Whereas, most volunteer firefighters have always had a strong desire to take training courses but often can’t travel a long distance to take courses or do not have the weekends they can devote to training as they have in the past, and  

Whereas, many firefighters, particularly volunteers, are from households where there are at least two parents working to earn a living in today’s economy, and 

Whereas, courses being offered by the Virginia Department of Fire Programs (VDFP) are being affected by the declining resources they devote to in-the-field-training thru the various area offices, and 

Whereas, many courses taught by VDFP the student is required to sign up sixty to ninety days ahead of time and are then penalized when they can’t attend the class, and 

Whereas, technology has greatly improved in the last few years and now many firefighters have their own computers or have access to a computer, and 

Whereas, the Virginia Department of Fire Programs has now developed several on line training courses and have several others under review. 
NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, THAT, the Southwest Virginia Firefighter’s Association, an organization made up of over one hundred and eighty one departments representing twenty three counties, does herby adopt this resolution this 13th Day of June, 2009, at our regular scheduled convention held in Abingdon, VA, to strongly encourage VDFP to develop many more on-line courses that will help the firefighters in the Commonwealth of Virginia obtain the training needed. 

AND BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, THAT, VDFP work hard and diligently to develop as many on-line courses as possible, and especially pre requisite training for FF1 and FF2, and to remove any barriers that may restrict firefighters from the convenience of taking these courses; that the courses be listed on the VDFP website; and that a copy of this resolution be sent to the Secretary of Public Safety as well as to the director of the Virginia Department of Fire Programs requesting immediate action. 

Signed this 13th day of June, 2009 

John Campbell.  President SWVFA[image: image2.png]
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